Civil Aviation Aerodrome Visit to HICA, Karnal
Aeronautical Engineering Department, SGI organized an Aerodrome visit to Haryana Civil Aviation Aerodrome, Karnal governed by DGCA, Ministry of Defence for its B.Tech Aeronautical Engineering1st and 2nd year students on 20thSeptember 2014 under the guidance of Er. Debraj Mitra (HOD, Aeronautical Engineering) and Er. MD. Faiz Baig (Lecturer, Aeronautical Engineering)
SGI is hub for providing Practical Education to the students with their Course-Curriculum. Its aim is to make student competent for the need of global corporate world and it is providing vibrant, resilient and holistic education with practical knowledge by arranging Training, Live Projects and Project Module in Multinational Companies.

The students visited the Aerodrome and viewed Aircraft under the guidance of Capt. Kamal Kishore, Director/Chief Flying Instructor, HICA and Capt.M.S.Gill, Flying Instructor, Aero Club India, Haryana
Haryana Civil Aviation Aerodrome has been running at this airfield since 1967. The (DGCA) approved the Haryana state government's plans to develop the Airport to operate Domestic Passenger Services in August 2012 Aerodrome runway, just 3,000-feet-long and 150-feet-wide, will be extended to 4,500 feet in the first phase and then up to 6,000 feet to accommodate ATR Turboprops and jets. Installation of Runway lighting was taken up by the State Public Works Department after the DGCA gave approval for night flying in July 2012.
The objective of the HICA Visit was to help students to gain first hand information regarding functioning of the Power Plant and Airframe of Cessna 152 and 172 Aircrafts. About 30 students attended this HICA visit to get a practical exposure and to understand the application of theory into practice. Students were very excited about Ground Startup Procedure of Aircrafts, Removal of Engines, Instrumentation Calibration Procedures and Flying Techniques. This visit gave right perspective of what is disseminated in classrooms.
All the students thanked SGI Management for organizing such time to time industrial visits.
(Prof.) Dr. Rajesh Goel, Director, SGI congratulated Aeronautical Engineering Department and students for the success of the visit and promised for many such activities in the future.
